Kindergarten News 

Fall 2004

Dear Parents, 


Welcome to Kindergarten!  This is the first of many newsletters.  Usually, a letter will be sent home on Fridays.  Our purpose is to keep you updated on our plans, progress, goals, and gains.


Our main goal for each child is for him/her to have a happy, exciting, fun, and successful year.  If for some reason your child doesn’t seem happy because something is going on at home or at school, please let us know!  We hope to keep the lines of communication open between school and home.  Please feel free to contact us at school, 569-5242, or at home.

1.)     School Days:  Our day is from 8:45AM to about 3:30PM, except for Fridays when the children leave at 2:30.  The children are not allowed up the hall until 8:45AM and are not marked tardy until 9:05AM.  If you bring your child to school, please arrive during those 15 minutes.  All absences need a written excuse for our records.

If you are coming to get your child at dismissal, please let the Primary Office know ahead of time so we do not put your child on the bus.  You may do this by calling the office or writing us a letter the morning of or day before.

If your child goes to a baby-sitter after school, please let us know as well as the Primary Office before the first day of school.  He/she may need to ride a different bus than what we expected.

2.)     Physical Education: Your child is required to wear sneakers or soft rubber soled shoes on Gym days.  The girls are asked to bring or wear shorts under their skirts or dresses, and no jewelry.  Sandals and dress shoes are not appropriate footwear for Kindergarteners.  Our special class schedule will be sent home the 1st week of school.

3.)     Show and Tell: We will be having Show and Tell two days a week.  We will ask your child to share specific! items as they fit into our curriculum, so please watch our weekly newsletters for Show and Tell ideas, and days.  We like to encourage small group discussions in front of the class.

4.)     Lunch/Breakfast: Please send lunch money in an envelope with your child’s name on it, the amount, and what it is for.  When sending money to school throughout the year, please, always do it this way.

5.) Folders:  On most days your child will be bringing home a folder with work done in school or notes from us.   Please check and empty out your child’s folder each night.  Please be sure to send the folder back to school each day.  Please put notes to us and envelopes with the lunch money in the folder.  We will check the folder each day and may not be checking their book bags.  This procedure will help us all to keep organized.

*****Please send the folder back with your child the first day of school.******

6.)     Grading System: 
-          Excellent work (correct and best effort)

-          Correct, but not best effort

-          Needed correction

7.)     Homework: Please look for homework attached to newsletters on Fridays.  (We will not give homework every Friday).  Homework should be done in crayon or marker.  We do not use pencils or pens in Kindergarten.

8.)     Snack Time: We will be having snack every day.  Each child may have a snack if you send one.  Please don’t send anything too juicy or real sweet.  A granola bar, popcorn, pretzels, etc. are great.  Please do not send drinks!!

9.)     Birthday Parties:  Birthdays are very exciting and special times to a Kindergartener.  We are always happy to celebrate them in school.  Cupcakes or cookies and a fruit drink are favorites.  Ice cream can always be ordered from the cafeteria a few days ahead of time.  Please let us know a day or so in advance as to when you plan on sending in a treat for your child’s birthday.  The children with summer birthdays may celebrate their birthday towards the end of the school year in May or June.

We will focus on the color RED for our first few days of school.  We will be working on a color a week and one shape a month throughout December.  During September we will be working on counter-clockwise circles.

Friday, September 10, will be REALLY RED DAY!  Please encourage your child to wear something red on that day.

We are really looking forward to working with your child.  I’m sure we will have a good year ahead of us.

Sincerely (, 

The Kindergarten Teachers

